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Sycamore­Peñasquitos 230­kV Transmission Line Project
1 message

Sandi Oshiro <sandioshiro@yahoo.com> Mon, Nov 2, 2015 at 10:36 PM
Reply­To: Sandi Oshiro <sandioshiro@yahoo.com>
To: "sycamorepenasquitos@panoramaenv.com" <sycamorepenasquitos@panoramaenv.com>

To whom it may concern:

I reviewed the draft EIR report for the Sycamore‐Peñasquitos 230‐kV Transmission Line Project. 

I strongly oppose Alternative 3: Los Peñasquitos Canyon Preserve‐Mercy Road Underground Alternative. 

I have lived in Park Village for the past 12 years. Installation of the large 230‐kV transmission line directly under
Park Village road may cause tremendous traffic and safety issues during construction. Park Village is currently
served with a single egress route, Park Village road to Black Mountain road. Increased construction on the
roadway represents a safety concern because it may impede evacuation if the area is threatened by wild fires. 

Alternative 3 also presents a health concern by placing a large 230‐kV transmission line directly in front of a park
and an elementary school. Negative health effects of EMF exposure is currently under scientific investigation.  I do
not wish to take part in a real world study to test the effects of living next to a large source of EMF radiation.

I understand that acceptance of the EIR in whole allows the commission to select any alternative routing as the
final route of the transmission. Thus, I also reject the entire EIR due to the inclusion of Alternative 3. Please
prepare another EIR that does not include Alternative 3: Los Peñasquitos Canyon Preserve‐Mercy Road
Underground Alternative. 

Sincerely,
Sandi Oshiro
12177 Salix Way
San Diego, CA 92129




